Park Board Meeting January 6, 1982 7:00 p.m.

Present: Gary Hutchinson, Stacy Solinski, Frank Holes,
Larry Birchmier, Al Compel, Larry Ill, representing th
Fast Pitch Softball.

Minutes read by Stacy Solinski

The Park Board started in 1971 with the support of both the Township and the Federal government. Current members have been chosen from different areas in the community. Coach Holes is representing the scholl, Gary Hutchinson is representing the town, and Stacy Solinski is representing the student body.

The problems that Schmitzers had last summer at the Park concerning he the reunion was disscussed, and the Jaycees will be glad to cooperate with the Park Board in the future concerning such matters.

Rules forusing the Park:

- -Call Mr. Holes who will be taking all the reservations.
- -He will send a blue permit card, and rules.
- -The permit card must be sent back to Mr. Holes, along with \$15 deposit. This deposit will be returned in full if the Park is left in good condition.
- -Mr. Holes will send back the permit to be used as a ticjet at the time the Park is used.

It will be standard proceedure from now on to go through this process to use the Park. Priority will always go to to the party with the blue card.

Use of the lights will cost \$9 per hour.

Nothing will be schedualed mfor the July 4 weekend.

Starting the first week in May, to Labor day weekend, the Park will reserved for Fast Pitch Softball. They will begin between 6:00 and 7:00 every Monday through Thursday.

The women will be using the Park eve ry Friday night.

It has been in the past, that the Fast Pitch Softball teams would hold a raffle to raise money to donate to the Board for use of the lights. However, since the Board is a non-profit organization, we won't be a able to accept the donation. We will only be able to accept the standard \$9 per hour. This has been agreed on by the Rast Pitch representatives.

A bill for damges to the Park from Gorden Young of Bridgeport was sent to the Board, that we Knew nothing about. We will no longer be responsible to pay for damages we know nothing of, or we don't call to have repaired.

Girls softball teams from the school must make formal reservations for use of the Park. But they are not expected to pay anything. This is also true for the Township functions, and Jaycees also.

Keys for the Park can be picked up from Mr. Holes, Gary Hutchinson, or if both are gong. Totten's Service Center.

Jaycees have reserved the following dates:

-June 20 -July 25 -August 22 -August 8 (All Sundays) There is no deposit required.

The next Meeting will be schedualed for somtime in March. Meeting adjourned 8:10.

Respectfully submitted,

Stacy Tolinski

Park Board Secretary